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EXECUTIVE SESSION 
 

 
 

• BOA voted to go into Executive Session at 8:40am to discuss Ms. Peirce’s salary. Motion 
by Brian Loughlin, seconded by each member by hand vote. Vote 3-0-0. 

o Mr. Barbieri discussed pros and cons of increased salary. Mr. Cronin discussed 
the benefits of correcting the salary and investing in Ms. Peirce’s skills. Mr. 
Loughlin expressed support of Ms. Peirce but expanded on misgivings related to 
Personal Property and Commercial property tracking. Mr. Loughlin wants more 
commitment “all in” from Ms. Peirce. The BOA concludes the budget and 
related salary increase will be supported. 

o 9:05am: Ms. Peirce rejoins the BOA in Executive Session. Mr. Barbieri wishes to 
express this salary correction is a final correction (if approved by Town 
Meeting). Mr. Loughlin wishes to ask for Ms. Peirce’s commitment to work an 
improved cooperation and management. Ms. Peirce indicated she will accept 
these conditions. 

BOA voted to resume regular session at 9:10am. Motion by John Cronin, seconded by 
each member by hand vote. Vote 3-0-0 


